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Date: 9/11/2007 3:32:12 PM
Subject:

Good Afternoon,

My name is Bob Frisina, I recently look over as the Senate Liaison in the Legislative Office from Jarrett Martin, and I will 
now be heading up the Central State Government and Other Statewide Government Budget Team with you all. I look 
forward to meeting you all tomorrow, and if we could meet briefly afterwards to discuss where we will be going with budget 
process in regards to our budget team.  Will be meeting in the DOC room in Commerce which is located on the 15th floor of 
the AT&T Building on the corner of Gervais and Assembly streets. I look forward to working with you all on the budget, if 
you have any questions my contact information is listed below, please do hesitate to contact me.

Regards,
Bob

Bob Frisina
Legislative Advisor
Governor's Office
bfrisina@gov.sc.gov
(803)734-5223
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